

Grand Knight Frank J. Hlad 440-796-4523

<u>Deputy Grand Knight</u> Thomas J. Nemeth Sr. 216-469-3169

# GILMOUR COUNCIL #310 NOVEMBER 2022 NEWSLETTER

Financial Secretary
William L. Marvaldi
216-308-0626

<u>Treasurer</u> Shaun O. White PGK 440-376-4492

Follow us at: kofc310.org

DEATH AND SICKNESS NOTICES: Notify Worthy Lecturer: SK. Thomas Todt (440) 799-0986

Hope everyone survived the election and no matter if your candidates won or lost, we hope all of the winners can work together for the good of the country. We want to thank everyone who helped pull off the clam bake last week and all the people who came to support it, it was a great evening.

#### **TURKEY GIVEAWAY**

On Monday, Nov. 14th, we will be passing out turkeys again to families in need, as determined by the City of Lyndhurst. We will be starting about 9 AM at the BP Station at Brainard & Mayfield and finish around Noon. Please come and lend a hand, if you are able to spend a few hours for a good cause.

## **HOLIDAY PIE DISTRIBUTION**

Our holiday pie sale is currently being held on our website, there are 4 different pies available for order and we will distribute the pre-ordered pies on Saturday, Nov. 19th from Noon till 3 PM at the St. Clare gym. Check out the website at www.kofc310.org for all the current information.

## **DEGREE CEREMONY**

We will be holding another degree ceremony for new members, or existing members who only have their 1st or 2nd Degree, on Tuesday evening, Nov. 22nd instead of our regular meeting. Candidate call is at 6:30 PM with the Degree beginning at 7 PM. This will be an open meeting and everyone is welcome to attend, see you there.

# **BREAKFAST WITH SANTA**

We will be holding our annual "Breakfast with Santa" at St. Francis of Assisi on Sunday morning, Dec. 11th following the 8 & 10 AM masses. Everyone is welcome to come and help cook and/or serve the breakfast starting around 7 AM for preparation. If you can't help out, you can still come and support our efforts by buying breakfast.

#### **COUNCIL CHRISTMAS PARTY**

Our Council Christmas party will also be held on Sunday, Dec. 11th at our Gilmour Hall with doors opening about 5 PM with dinner around 6 PM. This is also an open event and everyone is welcome. You must make reservations by Dec. 5th with GK Frank J. Hlad or DGK Thomas J. Nemeth Sr. Brother Knights, in good standing, are free, but you still MUST make a reservation for you and your guests. More information to follow.

## **2023 CLERGY NIGHT**

The Greater Cleveland Chapter will be holding their annual Clergy Night on Jan. 27, 2023 at the Center for Pastoral leadership, however this year the seminary has limited the number of people who can come. We have reserved 6 tables, but that only allows us 24 open seats, most of which are already taken, so if you or your priest would like to go, call PGK Carmen Centanni at 216-831-2920 ASAP to see if there is any space.

## **GOOD OF THE ORDER**

Since last month we lost 2 more brother knights, they were Bruce Ballash, a 23 year member and former policeman, and just this week we lost 66 year member Charles Caputo, who transferred to Gilmour from Maple Hts. quite a few years ago. Keep them and their families in your prayers during the holiday season.

# **NOVEMBER BIRTHDAYS**

We have 29 brothers celebrating their birthdays during this month of giving thanks. Wish them well when you see them. They include: Ed Bencin; Rev. Paul Bernier (#85); Sam Brancifort; Dave Bundus; PGK Ben Capretta; Domenick DiFranco; Herbert Disilva (#80); Tony DiStaulo (#92); Wallace Effinger; Mario Fioritto, Jr.; Jack Guritza; Chris Harrell; Joe Herrera; Alex Hostoffer; Norm Klein; Remo Marotta (#90); Rev. Tony Marshall; Aaron Mattioli; Mark Mitra (#91); Gerald Parrino; Frank Pasquarillo (#96); Carmen Petrello; Biagio Pistone; Bob Radford; Jim Ruddock; Chris Rudy; Charles Sims; Dave Tress and Mike Widina.

Wishing everyone a Very Happy Thanksgiving!!!

Dr. Carmen Centanni, PGK -- News Reporter Shaun White, PGK -- Publisher